Joy to the world
“The King of the Heaven deigned to be born in a stable, because He
came to destroy pride, the cause of man’s ruin” (St. Alphonsus
Liguori).

Christmas is a celebration of the Feast of our Salvation. The Son of
God has become the Son of Man, born of the Virgin Mary as the Saviour
of the world, as “a light for revelation to the Gentiles and the glory
of His people Israel” (Lk. 2, 32).
With His coming the light of the world has been dawned; the Prince of
Peace is born to reign in our hearts forever. Let us adore this Holy
Child- the ‘Immanuel’, ‘the-God- with-us’ lying in the mangers in the
cribs of our homes, in the churches and in institutions. Let us
realise that this Babe is happy in a lowly soul. Hence the
economically poor and the ‘poor in spirit’ have more reason to
celebrate Christmas. ‘Joy to the world, the Saviour is born’! The
external celebrations, the colourful decorations and expensive food
cannot substitute for this inner joy. The hour of God’s grace is
closer to us than ever it was. This grace is open to all irrespective
of cast, creed; ‘for every tribe and language and people and nation’
(Rev.5.9); and hence the Angel sent by God announced to the shepherds
on the first Christmas night: “I am bringing you good news of great
joy for all the people: to you is born this day n the city of David a

Saviour, who is the Messiah, the Lord” (Lk.2.10s, 11). If only we open
our hearts to this Grace of God, flood gates of joy will be opened in
our lives.
Let us pray: Lord, make us persons on whom your favour rests, so that
we may be worthy to receive your blessings of joy and peace in this
Festive Season.
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